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FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 16, 2009

TO: Honorable Frank Corte, Jr., Chair, House Committee on Defense & Veterans' Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2558 by Turner, Sylvester (Relating to registration for evacuation and disaster 
preparedness for clients of home and community support services agencies.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to require home and community support services 
agencies to: 1) assist clients as necessary with registering for disaster evacuation assistance through 2-
1-1 services provided by the Texas Information and Referral Network; and 2) counsel clients as 
necessary regarding disaster preparedness.

The bill would take effect immediately if it received a vote of two-thirds of all the members elected to 
each house. If the bill does not receive the vote necessary for immediate effect, the bill would take 
effect September 1, 2009.

According to the Department of Aging and Disability Services rule and policy changes regarding this 
issue were completed in 2008; therefore, no significant fiscal impact to the state is anticipated.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 539 Aging and Disability Services, 
Department of

LBB Staff: JOB, KK, SJ, LR
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